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March 8, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Pursuant to King County Ordinance 12240, please find a proposed motion authorizing Treasury Operations to process claims for property tax refunds of $5,948.70, plus any applicable statutory interest.  These particular refunds require County Council approval because the taxpayers submitted their claims after the statutory three-year claim period.

The refunds involve two property owners.  Ms. Theresa Lamb inadvertently made three payments instead of two on her 1999 tax bill but did not return the verification letter until this year.  The other set of refunds for Mr. Manfred Beck are the result of incorrect assessed values arising from errors relating to land and/or improvement data.  The Department of Assessments is responsible for the assessments and related error corrections; this motion is being forwarded on behalf of the Assessor to allow Treasury Operations to make the requested refunds.

Attached to the proposed motion are supporting documents required by Ordinance 12240 which have been signed by the appropriate parties.  I hereby request the Council approve the enclosed motion authorizing Treasury Operations to refund the overpaid property taxes.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Ken Guy, Manager, Treasury Operations, at (206) 296-7333.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee


  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Robert Cowan, Division Director, Finance & Business Operations, DES


Ken Guy, Manager, Treasury Operations, Finance & Business Operations, DES
